

Streetsboro Alumni Association Newsletter July 2009

SI 15

Volume 3, Number 1 of 4

Newest Members

The Streetsboro Alumni Association Board of Directors welcomes the newest Lifetime members who have joined between April 1 and June 30.

Name	Class
Susan (Dunlap) Robison	1965
Melvin L Heritage	1965
Mary Lou (Murphy) Selander	1965
Richard H Selander	1965
Linda (Barnhart) Blankenship	1968
Deb (Borbely) Defer	1975
Beth (Earls) Soloman	1979
Barry Hatfield	1980
Shalon M (Cottrill) Shackelford	1996
Rosemary Schopper (Miss Bell)	Citizen
Annual Membership	
Judith (Jahn) Krieger	1965
Gale Paine	1971
Diana L. Ryman	1971

Streetsboro Class Reunions Scheduled

- 1969 40 year reunion will be held on Saturday, September 26th at The Rusty Nail in Twin Lakes. Contact person is June Custer, email: chasey1950@sbcglobal.net
- 1974 35 year reunion will NOT be held as scheduled. Please contact Cynthia (Elkins) Vansil, e-mail: cvansil56@yahoo.com for more information.
- 1979 Please contact Debbie Jones, e-mail: dejones7161@aol.com for information about a 30 year reunion.
- 1984 25 year reunion will be held at the home of Tim Reinhart, 8817 Weaver Road in Ravenna on Saturday, September 5. If you are from, or know anyone from the class of 1984, contact Tim Rinehart, e-mail: droptine11tim@aol.com or call him at 330-626-5552.
- 1989 20 year reunion is planned for Saturday, October 3rd at The Rusty Nail in Twin Lakes. Contact person is Karyn (Kravetz) Hall, e-mail: karynhall@gmail.com or call her at 330-995-3503
- **1999** No information is available for a 10 year reunion

Lifetime Member Birthdays this Quarter

Name	Birthday	Year Grad
Sonja (French) Haley	7/05	1968
Jane (Burroughs) Reynolds	7/07	1935
Rosanna (Dengg) Weissert	7/09	1968
Michel Heroux	7/14	1966
Kris (Wood) Pauken	7/17	1968
Kim (Gleason) Codner	7/31	1977
Fran (Evanoff) Motz	8/01	1969
Beatrice Siobert-Greenlee	8/02	1966
Greg Klein	8/11	1984
Richard Selender	8/15	1965
Donna (Szumski) Carl	8/15	1972
Deb (Borbely) Defer	8/19	1975
Jim Bado	8/20	1982
Lynda (McNulty) Manley	9/10	1968
Kevin Reid	9/10	1970
Ricki (Poole) Graeser	9/13	1968
Linda (Barnhart) Blankenship	9/18	1968
Janet (Hannum) Dunlap	9/20	1940
Kim Cottrill	9/24	1988
Suzanne Alexander	9/24	1968
Mark Belviso	9/25	1968
Dale Franz	9/28	1968
Rose Szumski	9/29	Citizen

Partnership with the Streetsboro Educational Foundation

It is now possible to donate to the Streetsboro Alumni Association Scholarship fund and receive an income tax deduction (if you qualify). Checks should be made out to the **Streetsboro Educational Foundation**. Please put <u>Streetsboro Alumni Association</u> on the memo line near the bottom left hand side of your check and mail it to: Streetsboro Alumni Association, PO Box 2591, Streetsboro OH 44241-0591.

Alumni Association Membership Increases

Since July 1, 2007, the number of Lifetime Streetsboro Alumni Association members has quadrupled. To all who have joined the alumni association I send a big **"Thank you"**. We started with 35 members and are up to 149 members. You are helping to support our student scholarship fund.

Mike Mack, President

Streetsboro Alumni Association Annual Meeting information

The Streetsboro Alumni Association annual buffet dinner & business meeting was held in the high school cafeteria on Saturday evening, June 27, 2009. There were 52 members and guests attending. Everyone came in the high school's main entrance, picked up their name tag and meeting agenda and joined in conversations during the social time which started at 6:00 p.m. followed by a buffet dinner catered by Guido's in Ravenna. The business meeting started after the dinner. There was more social time after our business meeting.

The class of 1965 had the most members in attendance with 7: Gary Wilcox, Gay Nell Shope, Richard Selander, Mary Lou (Murphy) Selander, Gerald Semproch, Judith (Jahn) Krieger, and Susan (Dunlap) Robison. The class of 1968 was next with 5: Mike Mack, Ricki (Poole) Graeser, Debbie Wenzel, Ken Brady, and Ed Szumski followed by 3 members from the class of 1971; Diana Ryman, Gale Paine, and Suzanne M (Mateja) Starnes.

Harry Taylor was the only representative of the "Honored Class" of 1959. The alumni association always recognizes the class that celebrates its 50 year anniversary. Next year will be the class of 1960, if we can find any of those folks who attended area high schools, but lived in Streetsboro. President Mack then read the roll of the classes in attendance.

Diane (Szumski) Latshaw received a certificate for her service as alumni association secretary for the 2008-2009 academic year.

Debbie Wenzel distributed copies of the treasurer's report.

Vice President Ricki Graeser also serves on the Streetsboro Educational Foundation board and she announced that the Streetsboro Alumni Association scholarship recipient is Thomas Gilmer. Ricki also encouraged donations to the Streetsboro Alumni Association scholarship fund.

The nominating committee was made up of three members; Paulette (Warner) Berecek, and Fran & Gary Motz. The board of directors elected for this 2009-2010 academic year are: Mike Mack (68), president, Ricki Graeser (68), vice president, Don Mountain (80), secretary, and Debbie Wenzel (68), treasurer.

Ms. Rosemary Schopper (Miss Bell) signed on as a Lifetime Associate member as a citizen of Streetsboro. She taught French and Spanish at the high school during the mid 1960s.

The oldest person attending was Jane (Burroughs) Reynolds, class of 1935. She turned 92 years old on July 7.

Also in attendance was Bobbie Sterne, class of 1937, first woman mayor of the city of Cincinnati, Ohio.

President Mike Mack thanked his executive board members Ricki Graeser, Debbie Wenzel, Ed Szumski and Diane Latshaw for their help in making this past year so very successful. Be sure to **mark your calendars** for June 26, 2010.

Newsletter editor Ed Szumski: e-mail ProfessorEd68@gmail.com

Streetsboro Alumni Association PO Box 2591 Streetsboro OH 44241-0591		
3.133.035.13 3.11 44241 0001		



Diane Latshaw read the minutes while VP Ricki Graeser, President Mike Mack and Treasurer Debbie Wenzel listen in



Diane receives a service certificate



Scholarship recipient Tom Gilmer



New Secretary Don Mountain



Group gathering picture



Table 2



Table 4



Table 5



Table 1



Table 3



Streetsboro
Alumni
Association
Annual
Meeting

